MAYFIELD DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT FOR THE 2019 AGM
The Committee
This has been my sixth year as your Chairman. I have enjoyed the role very much and hope that you will re-elect me for a further year. I would like to thank all the Committee members for their hard work and support during the year. You will see from the Secretary’s Report that Helen Seymour will be standing down at the AGM. Helen will be greatly missed. I understand that Roger Morton is willing to fulfil the role of Secretary for the coming year. However, with the additional loss of Tim Cook there will be a minimum of 2 and a maximum of 4 vacancies to fill.
Attendance and Events
Attendance at all events through the year has, generally, been good reflecting a small increase in membership. The turnout for Championship Events has been pleasing apart from the Pro-Am. Commitment to this event continues to be a concern but we plan to hold it once more this year.
Also, in October, we held our seventh Open Swiss Pairs evening. Richard Banbury was our Director, once more, and the event enjoyed the same success as earlier years. 54 Mayfield members and 22 visitors took part. We plan to hold a similar event, this year.
Friday attendances have continued to improve with a number of enthusiastic new players.
Behaviour
I occasionally receive informal complaints about behavior at the table: being impatient or dismissive, shouting at partner. This is normally the senior players. On the other hand, less experienced players will hesitate during the bidding or the play, touch the bidding box then pass. Oh dear! I hesitate to say too much as even your Chairman was guilty of a tantrum at the table last September, was admonished and obliged to make his apologies.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Please make an extra effort in the coming year to be patient and considerate and, above all else, behave yourselves! That way, you are sure to have another enjoyable and successful year of bridge.
Adrian Patrick
